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Instead of writing a several thousand word report, allow me to submit these images for your edification. These images are being
used to show you some of the changes we’ve made in “the loft” of the middle school. Once known as “the bat cave”, Brian, Joel
and I (mostly Brian and Joel) have taken steps to raise the bar for the quality of life for those who work in that area.

I’ve tapped my shopping skills (Goodwill of course) to provide a number of striking objets d’art.
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The lighting issues were addressed by using equipment that has been out of service (both the bulbs and the “shades™).




Marine Deck paint was
used to help control
the dust and other
problems associated

with a bare plywood
floor. Throw a few
“decorative flakes”
and you begin to see
the sophistication that
most of the technicians
seem to have by their
very nature. It’s an odd
group for sure... but
aesthetically sensitive.




